
EPSU disappointed by loophole in draft law that 
could deny new rights to public service workers

(8 February 2019) On 7 February, the European Parliament, European Commission 
and European Council (national governments) reached an agreement on the 
proposed Transparent and Predictable Working Conditions Directive. While the 
latest draft delivers some new rights for workers, national governments have 
ensured there is a loophole that will allow them to exclude certain groups of public 
service workers – many their own employees – from benefitting from parts of the 
Directive.

EPSU condemns this and believes that governments have abused their position as 
regulators in the general interest for all workers and pursued a narrow employers’ 
agenda.
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EPSU is also concerned that this flies in the face of previous social legislation that 
didn’t provide for such broad exclusions and sets a dangerous precedent for the 
future.

The new rights included in the draft Directive cover:

reasonable notice about changes in shifts,
the right to be paid if work assignments are cancelled at short notice,
a requirement on employers to pay for training that workers need to do for 
their job,
limits to probation periods (6 months), and
the right for workers to take jobs with other companies outside the work 
schedule established with that employer.

The scope of the draft is actually very wide, applying to on-demand workers, 
intermittent workers, voucher-based workers, platform workers, freelancers as well 
as paid trainees and apprentices. This makes it all the more frustrating that public 
service workers are targeted in the possible exclusions.

Above all EPSU condemns the fact that Member States insisted on having the right 
to exclude such broad groups of workers such as civil servants as well as those 
involved in law enforcement, the police, armed forced and public emergency 
service workers (first responders, medical staff, etc). This means they might not 
benefit from protections afforded to other workers regarding paid training, limits to 
probation periods and predictable working patterns.

The draft says that any possible exclusion has to be based on “objective grounds” 
such as the specific duties performed or the employment conditions of the group of 
workers. EPSU underlines that neither the Council nor the Parliament have set out 
any detail on such “objective grounds”. This is not evidence-based legislation.

Furthermore, there has been no discussion with the relevant social partners on why 
there is a need to exclude any of these workers. It could create a situation where a 
nurse or police staff can benefit from the protections and rights of this EU directive 
in one country but not in another. This directive leads to the kind of unjustifiable 
discrimination between workers that the EU should be striving to prevent.

EPSU will consider what steps to take to address this and prevent the discrimination 



and evident abuse government employers’ have made of their privileged access to 
their governments as regulators.

There clearly has to be a role for the social partners in the implementation of the 
directive and any proposal for exclusions. EPSU will be raising this matter with its 
employer counterparts in its European sector social dialogue committees.

The agreement is a provisional one and needs to be approved by the European 
Parliament and the Council.
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